Town of Cambria Planning Board Meeting January 22, 2018

The regular monthly meeting of the Planning Board of the Town of Cambria was called to order by Roger Schreader, Sr., Acting Chairman at 6:00 PM. Everyone was welcomed to the meeting, followed by the Pledge to the Flag.

Members Present: Roger Schreader, Sr.

Gerald E. Kroening Douglas Mawhiney

Garret Meal

Michael D. Sieczkowski

Members Absent:

William J. Amacher, Chairman

Also Present:

Matt Foe, Councilman, Town Board Liaison

Gary Billingsley, Attorney

A motion was made by Mr. Kroening and seconded by Mr. Mawhiney to approve the minutes of the December Meeting as presented, unanimously approved, motion carried.

Mr. Amacher was unable to attend this month's meeting, therefore Mr. Schreader was appointed to act as Chairman for this meeting.

An up-dated Zoning Ordinance for the Town of Cambria was distributed to all members along with an up-dated Zoning Map. In addition a Legislative History of the Town of Cambria Zoning Ordinance was distributed to all members.

New Business

Nothing at this time.

Old Business

Nothing at this time.

Reports:

Chairman- Mr. Schreader informed the Board that there is training information in the *Planning News* which is the newsletter for the New York Planning Federation. Most training is available on-line but there is an up-coming conference members may wish to attend. In addition other useful information can be found in the *Towns and Topics*

Magazine that all members should be receiving. Mr. Meal stated he had not received this information, his name will be added to the list to receive future information.

Building Inspector- Nothing to report at this time.

Attorney- Nothing to report at this time.

Board Members- Mr. Foe thanked the Board members for their efforts over the past year. He will be moving to Highway to act as the Town Board liaison, Randy Roberts will now be the Town Board liaison to the Planning Board and Joe Ohol will be the Town Board liaison for the Zoning Board of Appeals.

A motion was made by Mr. Kroening and seconded by Mr. Schreader to adjourn the meeting at 6:25PM.

The next meeting of the Planning Board will take place Monday, February 26, 2018 at 6:00PM.

Respectfully Submitted by

Melinda Olick Melinda Olick